
 
 
 
 
 

21st November 2021 
CHRIST THE KING  

  Traditionally – Stir Up Sunday        

 

 
DIARY  
Saturday 20th November   10.00am Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
     12.00 -  Christmas Sharing Table and Plant Swap in the 
         3.00pm Parish Hall. 
Sunday 21st November   9.15am Communion at St George’s. 
     11.00am  Service of the Word at All Saints. 
     3.00pm  Community Tea in the Parish Hall. 
Tuesday 23rd November   9.00am Morning Prayer in All Saints Churchyard. 
Wednesday 24th November  9.00am Morning Prayer at St Georges. 
     7.30pm  PCC meeting via zoom. 
Saturday 27th November   10.00am Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room.  
Sunday 28th November   8.00am  Communion (BCP) at All Saints. 
     9.15am Communion at St George’s. 
     11.00am Service of the word at All Saints. 
     5.00pm Service for the Bereaved at St George’s. 
     7.00pm  Service for the Bereaved at All Saints. 
  
COMMUNITY TEA - Sunday 21st November 3.00-5.00pm in the Parish Hall. 
All are welcome, especially those who are alone.  There will be entertainment provided by the 
Woodfalls Ukulele Band.   If you need a lift please call 01722 501200. 

READINGS   
Revelations 1: 4b-8 
John 18: 33-37 
(Psalm 93)  

Please PRAY for:  
❖ the Church of Bangladesh. 
❖ the Episcopal churches in South Sudan and Sudan, especially for the Rt Revd Matthew 

Taban, Bishop of Wonduruba. 
❖ all the parishes in the Wimborne Deanery. 
❖ Churches healing ministry, Salisbury District Hospital and local hospices. 
❖ the various members of Churches Together in Salisbury. 
❖ those who live in Harnleigh Green and Willowcroft. 
❖ all the staff and volunteers involved with administering the Covid vaccinations, especially 

those in our area, and the World Health Organisation, hospital staff, paramedics, care 
workers and key workers who are still dealing with Covid and all who are suffering from the 
Corona Virus.  

❖ those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Ann Baker, Marion Webb, Neil 
(not Neil Turpin), Revd Brian Coleman, Revd Simon Wilkinson, Ann Parry, Kath Glover,  
Molly Hawksworth, Bill, Enid McLaughlin, Bruce and Diane Eagles, Richard Thomson,   
Tessa Bremner Macdonald and Canon David Durston. 

❖ those who have died, especially Len Stagg and Jean Penny.  

Collect 
God the Father, 
help us to hear the call of Christ the King 
and to follow in his service, 
whose kingdom has no end; 
for he reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, one glory. Amen. 

 
 
 

Post Communion Prayer 
Stir up, O Lord, 
the wills of your faithful people; 
that they, plenteously bringing forth the fruit of 
good works, may by you be plenteously rewarded; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 

 



YOU NEED TO BUY CHRISTMAS CARDS?     
Just ring 01722 501200 and your needs will be answered!     A great selection of Sudan Medical 
Link Cards await you!    D & K Callard. 
 

CHRISTMAS SHARING TABLE AND PLANT SWAP 
Saturday 20 November, 12 noon – 3.00pm, in the Parish Hall. The Harnham Community Network 
are inviting people to share surplus indoor and outdoor plants, seeds, Christmas goods of all kinds - 
bring and share what you can spare, take what you need! No charge, just sharing. ALSO Coffee, 
and recycled Christmas cards on sale in aid of the Sudan Medical Link, and Scout stamps.  
Contact: harnhamcommunity@gmail.com, 07900 815605, www.harnhamcommunity.org  
 

Firewood available in St George's Churchyard 
Sadly the last high winds brought down another branch from the chestnut tree in St George's 
churchyard. Kevin has chopped it up into logs (in a pile by the path) and kindling (along the wall), 
which should be good for burning next winter.  If you happen to have a log fire or a woodburning 
stove, and a wood store, you would be doing yourself and the parish a favour by helping yourself to 
what you can make use of. Thank you. 
 

Bridge Youth Project 
This Sunday is your last chance to bring your tokens from Salisbury Journal in support of the Bridge 
Youth Project.   They do wonderful work in the schools and need our support. 
 

COMMUNITY TEA - Sunday 21st November 3.00-5.00pm in the Parish Hall. 
All are welcome, especially those who are alone.  There will be entertainment provided by the 
Woodfalls Ukulele Band.   If you need a lift please call 01722 501200. 
 

SCOUT CHRISTMAS STAMPS 
If you have Christmas cards to send to friends and family in the Salisbury and Surrounding area, 
why not use the Scout Christmas Post stamps?   Stamps are 30p (cheaper than Royal Mail) and 
Posting Boxes are in both churches.   The money raised from the stamps supports your local Scout 
group and the district’s new campsite.  If you would like to know which areas are covered please 
click here or alternatively contact Linda Baker for a list. 
If you would like some stamps and are unable to get to church, please ring Ian Davidson 01722 
421882. Last day for posting in the churches is 5th December or at local Scout Post boxes on 8th 
December. 
 

SERVICES FOR THE BEREAVED - Sunday 28th November 2021  
5.00pm at St George’s Church and 7.00pm at All Saints Church. 
If you would like to attend one of these services and/or would like a loved one remembered during 
this service, please contact Linda Baker either by email: harnhamparish@btinternet.com or phone 
07925 108856 by Wednesday 24th November. 
Please note we are continuing to take precautions to limit the risk of spreading Covid 19, so you will be encouraged to 
wear a mask entering the church, at least until you are in your seat.  We also invite people to record their attendance for 
Track and Trace purposes. 

 
GIFT SUNDAY – Sunday 5th December  
Share your comfort and joy by donating a gift voucher to be used by those at the Women’s Refuge 
this Christmas and throughout the year. Vouchers are used by the resident families to buy 
Christmas and birthday presents. £10 or £20 Tesco, Sainsbury, Waitrose, TK Max, Smiths, Toyshop  
vouchers etc welcome. Bring vouchers on Sunday 5 December to either St George’s or All Saints, 
or post them through the Parish Office door in the Hall. Thank you. 
 

Parish Website: www.harnhamparish.org.uk 
Assistant Priest  Revd.Julian   01722 334272 (Day off - Saturday) 
Assistant Curate Revd Mike  07803 167889 (Day off - Saturday) 
Churchwardens:  Charles Woodd  01722 323447           Robert Salkeld  01722 329457 
Parish Administrator:  Linda Baker    07925 108856 or harnhamparish@btinternet.com 
If you need a visit from a Pastoral Assistant or Clergy please call Linda Baker 07925 108856 or email 
harnhamparish@btinternet.com     
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